
Holy Trinity Sunday                June 11, 2017   
 
    

Mass Intentions 
 

June 12 – June 18, 2017 
Tuesday, June 13 – 7:00 p.m. 
 
Wednesday, June 14 – 8:30 a.m. 
+Larry Wismer – Joan Wismer 
 
Wednesday, June 14 – 6:00 p.m. 
Living & Deceased Members of CWL  
 
Thursday, June 15 – 8:30 a.m. 
+Dr. Herbert Dunning – Ruth Beingessner 
 
Year-End School Mass – 1:30 p.m. 
 
Friday, June 16 – 8:30 a.m. 
+Intentions of Father Baronowski – Phyllis Krall 
 
Saturday, June 17 – 9:00 a.m. 
 
Saturday, June 17 - 5:00 p.m. 
+Leona Grobe – Peter Grobe 
+John Halley – Sheila Halley 
 
Sunday, June 18 - 10:00 a.m.  
Mass for the People of St. Teresa Parish 
 

Prayer Network:   
For those not on the internet there is an envelope on the 
bulletin board at the main entrance marked ‘PRAYER 
NETWORK’.  Please take a copy of the prayer intentions 
inside this envelope and pray for fellow parishioners. 
 

Hospitals and Privacy Laws: 
Because of privacy laws, hospitals do not notify us when 
parishioners are admitted. If someone in your family is 
admitted to hospital and you want the Parish Office to 
know, please call and tell us. Many hospitals, Catholic or 
not, have a priest assigned to visit the Catholic patients and 
bring them Communion, but the family must tell the 
admittance office of their wish for a clergy visit. 
 

Euchre Results 
 
Next Euchre Night will be Friday, June 23rd in the 
church hall. 
 
Video Library 
Please return all video’s that have been signed out so we 
can update our files.  This will help in printing up a sign-
out sheet that is up-to-date. 

Bingo 
Matinee on Saturday, July 8th from 1:30 – 3:30 p.m. at 
the Charities Bingo Hall, 510 Krug Street, Kitchener.  
To assist with this fundraiser for our parish, please call 
the office:  519-743-4525. 
 
Stewardship Report 
May 28, 2017 
Sunday Envelopes……………….................1,907.00 
Sunday Loose…………………………...........104.90 
Pope’s Pastoral Work……………… …………60.00 
Hall Rental – Calorie Club…………………….80.00 
 
Diocese of Hamilton Prayer Calendar 2017 
Monday, June 12 – Rev. Frank Reitzel 
Tuesday, June 13 – Very Rev. Murray McDermott  
Wednesday, June 14 – Franciscan Friars 
Thursday, June 15 – Rev. Pat Aiello 
Friday, June 16 – Rev. Patrick McKelvie 
Saturday, June 17 – Rev. Peter Pigott  
Sunday, June 18 – Solemnity of the Most Holy Blood and 
Body of Christ 
 

 Save-the-Date - Parish BBQ  
Mark your calendar Saturday, June 24th following the 
5:00 p.m. Mass.  We will be looking for Silent Auction 
items once again.  More details about the BBQ coming 
soon.  
 
Prayer Shawls - If you would like a prayer shawl or 
know someone who might like one, please call the Parish 
Office.  All shawls and baby covers are blessed by Father. 
If you would like to knit or crochet a prayer shawl to 
donate to this ministry we have yarn available. Again, 
please call the office at:  519-743-4525. 
 

CWL Potluck - DATE CHANGE 
Please join us on Wednesday, June 14th for our Annual 
Potluck Dinner.  We will begin with Mass at 6 p.m. 
followed by our potluck in the parish hall.  Service pins 
for ladies reaching landmark membership years will be 
given out this evening.  Our guest speaker for the evening 
will be Janice Brown.   She will be sharing her experience 
in Guatemala with Volunteer Optometric Services to 
Humanity International.  We will be setting up for the 
Potluck at 9:30 a.m. Any and all help would be 
appreciated.  All men and women are welcome. 

 Our Lady of Fatima:  In honour of 100 years of 
Fatima 1917-2017, on Tuesday, June 13th following Mass 
and prayers at 7:00 p.m.  There will be roses planted in the 
St. Teresa Church gardens.  If you would like to bring a rose 
and plant it please call Jane at:  519-744-8330 or email: 
archangelssacramentals@kwrtl.ca  
Dolly Sowa will be the caretaker of this special project. 
 
St. Vincent de Paul BBQ Supper & Silent 
Auction at St. Joseph's Church, corner of Courtland and 
Madison, Kitchener on Saturday, June 17th starting at 
6:00 p.m.  BBQ meal includes pork on a bun -$8 and hot 
dogs $6, salads, fruit and squares – tickets at the door.  Door 
prizes.  Silent Auction 6:00 to 7:15 p.m. All are welcome. 
 
Hockey Helps the Homeless partners with the 
Waterloo Regional Police Male Chorus in Concert with 
Michael Kelly Cavan and Intensely Irish Performance 
Troupe on Friday, June 16th at 7:30 p.m. in Grandview 
Baptist Church, 250 Old Chicopee Drive, Kitchener.  For 
tickets ($15) call Sharon at 519-496-0146. 
 
SYMBOLON – The Catholic Faith Explained 
We may be familiar with different aspects of the Catholic 
Faith … but how does it all fit together?  What difference 
does it make for our lives?  Symbolon: The Catholic Faith 
Explained is a stunning video series that systematically 
presents the BIG picture of the Catholic Faith.  Join the 
RCIA at St. Anthony Daniel Parish to watch the DVD series 
Symbolon every Wednesday at 7:00 p.m. in the PLC.  
Come for one episode or come for all.  The Part 2 list will 
be in the bulletin at the end of June. 
Episode Listing: PART 1 
June 14:    The Story of Salvation  
June 21:    Who Is Jesus?                 
June 28:    The Paschal Mystery 
July 5:     The Holy Spirit & the Life of Grace 
July 12:     Why Do I Need the Church? 
July 19:     Mary and the Saints        
 July 26:    The Last Things 
 
Annual Corpus Christi Procession, sponsored by 
St. Joseph's Church (corner of Courtland and Madison) will 
be held Sunday, June 18th, from 3:00 to 4:00 p.m.  The 
procession route will follow Courtland to Cedar to Church 
St. to Madison (basically going around the block). All are 
welcome to attend.  
 

Annual General Meeting for Bereaved Families 
of Ontario - Midwestern Region, is taking place on 
Monday, June 26th at 5:00 p.m. at the Family Centre, 65 
Hanson Ave., Room 1022, Kitchener.  We would ask that 
you complete an Electronic Proxy if you are unable to attend 
the meeting.  Everyone is welcome. 

Baby Bottle Campaign 
Father’s Day is almost here!  On Sunday, June 18th, 
volunteers will be collecting the returned baby bottles at the 
back of the church.  Marillac Place relies heavily on these 
donations from our community to keep their doors open.   
Please support this important cause by returning your baby 
bottle filled with your donation next weekend.  Thank you. 
 
19th Annual Charity Golf Classic  
On Saturday July 8, 2017 at the Cambridge Golf Club.   Last 
year, our amazing golfers, sponsors and donors were able to 
raise $15,700 for our programs for children, families and 
individuals grieving the death of a loved one. To reserve your 
spot, registration and payment must be received by June 30, 
2017. Have questions? Please contact the office at: 519-603-
0196 or email admin@bfomidwest.org. 
 
Sacred Relics of the Saints:  Treasures of the 
Church 
Blessed Sacrament Church presents a teaching and exposition 
of Sacred Relics on Wednesday, June 14th at 7:00 p.m.  
Father Carlos Martins of the Companions of the Cross will be 
here with his very special ministry to teach about these holy 
objects.  He will bring with him over 150 relics, some as old as 
2000 years.  Among the treasures will be relics of St. Joseph, 
St. Maria Goretti, St. Therese of Lisieux (the ‘Little Flower’), 
St. Francis of Assisi, St. Anthony of Padua, St. Thomas 
Aquinas, and St. Faustina Kowalska.  In addition, there will 
also be a portion of the veil of Our Lady, as well as one of the 
largest remaining pieces of the True Cross in the world.  Those 
in attendance will be able to examine and venerate each relic.  
In the Church’s history many miracles and healings have been 
worked in the presence of relics, and many have been healed 
through this ministry.  You are encouraged to bring your 
articles of devotion (such as rosaries, holy cards, etc.) and 
pictures of ill friends/family members, which you will be able 
to touch to the reliquaries as a means of intercession. 
 
Christian Family Holiday Inc/Camp Kumuntome 
There are still 5 spots available for the summer.  If you haven't 
booked your week yet, or know someone who would benefit 
from a week at camp, email:  kumuntome@gmail.com for 
more information. We would love to have another full summer. 
Information on how to register can be found at:  
http://www.campkumuntome.ca/registration/. Don’t let 
finances deter you and your family from a fun-filled relaxing 
family retreat, all families deserve a vacation together! 
Available Weeks:  August 6-11 and August 27-September 2. 
 
Summer Staff at Camp Kumuntome 
We are still searching for an Aquatics Director for the summer. 
If you or someone you know has a minimum of Bronze Cross 
and would enjoy a summer at a faith-based Camp, please have 
them contact Barbara Daly for more information at:  
 519-635-2604 or at:  bmdaly@me.com 


